### MINUTES

# CITY OF GROVER BEACH TRAFFIC COMMITTEE February 8, 2018 9:30 a.m. City Hall Conference Room

<u>ATTENDANCE</u>: Police Chief John Peters, Community Development Director Bruce Buckingham, Citizen Representative Mike Wilson and Public Works Director/City Engineer Greg Ray (by conference call).

**ABSENT:** Fire Chief Steve Lieberman.

Chief Peters called the meeting to order at 9:32 a.m. Roll Call was then taken.

**PUBLIC COMMUNICATIONS:** None.

### **OLD BUSINESS**

**Approval of Minutes** – Chief Peters asked if all present had read the minutes for August 10, 2017, meeting. Bruce Buckingham made a motion that the minutes be approved. Mike Wilson seconded the motion. All others present were in favor of approval of the Minutes.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

# 1) 386 North Oak Park Boulevard

Oak Park Christian Church would like to have red curbs painted between the north and south driveways of the Oak Park Christian Church, 386 North Oak Park Boulevard. They feel it is hazardous exiting the property as there is an inability to see oncoming traffic and unsafe conditions when entering the north driveway which has resulted in close calls, near misses and almost traffic accidents.

This agenda item was discussed at length by the Traffic Committee. After discussion this item was tabled pending Greg Ray running calculations for site distance visibility in this area and Chief Peters will be running a history of traffic accidents in this area.

# **ADJOURNMENT**

Meeting was adjourned at 10:04 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by: Laura Vinnedge Administrative Assistant to John Peters, Chief of Police